
Visit of the Delegation from the Supreme People’s Court of Vietnam – 5 September 2025 

 

 

Our Chairman, Keith Brandt welcomed to ICC- Hong Kong, on Friday evening, 5th September a 

delegation of jurists from Vietnam, led by Ms. Nguyễn Hà Nhật Anh, and accompanied by 6 others 

from various departments of from the Supreme People’s Court of Vietnam. The delegates had 

previously visited on their trip to Hong Kong and met officials from the Hong Kong High Court, visited 

the Court of Final Appeal in Central and met officials from the Hong Kong International arbitration 

Centre. Delegation include: 

 

1.     Mr. Nguyễn Văn Dũng, Justice of the Supreme People’s Court, Deputy Head of the Steering 

Committee on Research for the Establishment of Specialized Courts at the International Financial 

Center, Head of Delegation; 

2.     Mr. Nguyễn Đức Hạnh, Director of the Judicial Academy, Supreme People’s Court; 

3.     Ms. Hoàng Thị Thúy Vinh, Deputy Director of the Department of Legal Affairs and Research 

Administration, Supreme People’s Court (Deputy Head of the Supporting Task Team); 

4.     Ms. Phùng Thị Hoàn, Head of the General Division, Department of Organization and Personnel, 

Supreme People’s Court; 

5.     Ms. Phạm Thị Mai, Legal Examiner, Division of Civil, Labor, and Bankruptcy Law, Department of 

Legal Affairs and Research Administration, Supreme People’s Court; 

 



6.     Mr. Nguyễn Văn Quyết, Officer of the Adjudication Group, Department of Law and Justice, 

Committee on Legal and Judicial Affairs of the National Assembly; 

7.     Ms. Nguyễn Hà Nhật Anh, Officer of the Department of International Cooperation, Supreme 

People’s Court - Interpreter. 

 

The purpose of the visit by the Delegation from Vietnam was to publicize and seek the views of 

lawyer's in Hong Kong, on the establishment of a new specialist international Court in Hanoi with the 

aim of providing a new International Forum for settling disputes involving Foreigners Companies 

investing into Vietnam. The Chairman, together with another Dispute Resolution Partner, Richard 

Keady from ICC- Hong Kong Corporate Member, Dentons Hong Kong, led a lively discussion 

responding to multiple questions about the options for the establishment of the new specialist Court, 

including such important matters, as the choice of judges, the language to be adopted by the Court, 

and options for choice of procedural rules. 

 

At the conclusion of the meeting, ICC- Hong Kong's Chairman was presented and accepted on behalf 

of our National Committee, a splendid picture of the Supreme Court of Vietnam. 

 

 

     
 


